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Dear -----------------

As Florida Gulf Coast University begins the 2012-2013 academic year, we want to thank you for your willingness to host our graduate counseling interns. Florida Gulf Coast University and the Graduate Counseling programs pride themselves on building collaborative partnerships within the SW Florida communities in a manner that benefits the university and the school, organizations and agencies with whom we affiliate.  Ultimately, our goal is to make a contribution to our students’ learning and professional skills and to contribute to the lives of our host organizations and their clients/students. 


We appreciate you providing our students the supervision they need while they are on site with you.   As a reminder of our requirements, on-site supervisors must meet minimum requirements for experience, training, and professional credentials to be eligible to work as a site supervisor.   These requirements are at least two years as a practicing professional at the appropriate setting in counseling or a closely related field as well as license or certification as appropriate, and additionally, in schools, supervisors must have completed training in supervision or collegial coaching per state of Florida regulations.  Furthermore, to protect the clients and students our interns counsel, we require that there be a qualified supervisors or appropriate designees at all times on –site while our interns are there and working with clients.
Besides me, who coordinates placement and affiliations with field sites, FGCU assigns a University/Faculty Supervisor who will serve as a liaison with you during the term of student’s placement.  That individual will be contacting you during the first weeks of this term and will be coordinating site and other visits with you to monitor student progress.   We will be inviting to participate in our annual Site Supervisor Orientation and Appreciation meeting later in the academic year during which you will have the opportunity to learn more about our program, our field experiences, make suggestions to us for program improvement and provide feedback in general.   

Below is a list of the student(s) who had been accepted to your agency/school and the University/Faculty Supervisor’s name, email address, and phone number who is responsible for the observation and guidance of the student(s) this term.   Be assured that all of our students have passed prior course prerequisite and field experiences necessary to be placed at your site and are not allowed to work with any clients without having completed basic skills and content courses as well as having procured liability insurance.

Finally, all of our policies, procedures, forms and relevant program information can be found on our website at http://coe.fgcu.edu/mentalhealthma/counselinglinks.html and in our field experience manual at http://coe.fgcu.edu/mentalhealthma/files/counseling-internship-manual2011.pdf.  Please feel free to provide feedback to the university supervisor assigned to your agency/school and do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns about our Counseling program internship experiences. 

Sincerely,

Beth Nehamkin M.Ed.

Counseling Program Clinical Coordinator

Florida Gulf Coast University

bnehamkin@fgcu.edu
(239) 590-1373
 (239) 590-7800  •  TTY: (239) 590-1450  •  Fax: (239) 590-7801  •  http://coe.fgcu.edu
10501 FGCU Boulevard South, Fort Myers, Florida 33965-6565
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